## Monahans-Wickett-Pyote Independent School District

606 SOUTH BETTY AVENUE . MONAHANS, TEXAS 79756

PHONE 432/943-6711 • FAX 432/943-2307





## **REGULATIONS AND PARKING AT ESTES MEMORIAL STADIUM**

Parents and Lobo Fans,

As you are well aware, we have a tremendous amount of construction taking place around the district and we certainly have our fair share at Estes Memorial Stadium. Please allow me to fill all of you in on how we will function for football games.

The HOME stands will now be on the West side of the field and our fans are no longer required to sit facing the setting sun!! The new concession stand will be open, so no one will need to walk to the East side to get refreshments. Also, ALL seating will be first come first serve for this football season only. Beginning with the 2023 season, we will go back to reserved/general seating.

If you choose to sit on the East side, you will need to park at Walker Junior High. We will have a route through the tennis courts in which to enter the stadium. We will have this route marked, so it will be visible. We will not allow parents or students to walk back and forth across the ends of the field or track!

NO ONE IS ALLOWED IN THE CONSTRUCTION AREA. If students are caught in the construction area, they will be asked to sit in the stands. If it happens again, they will be asked to leave. We are doing this out of an abundance of caution and for your own safety. Parents, please talk to your child about how dangerous construction and heavy equipment can be.

Finally, only school officials, coaches and media are allowed in the press box. Anyone caught in the press box that is not authorized, will be asked to find a seat in the stands. We thank you for your cooperation!

**Chad Smith** 

Superintendent